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Thank you for your memorandum dated July 8, 1981, concerning the proposed: ¢on-
struction of water wells in the Carmel River. As outlined in your.memo, the

Department of Fish and Game (DFG) is concerned zhout the protection of a valuable

steelhead fishery resource. Your letter requests that the Board détermine if

ghe ngpoged ge115'wou1d pump- underflow and thus require a water right pérmit
rom the Board. : ‘ : R

On July 21, 1981 a meeting was held among represaentatives of the Board's . §
staff, the California-American Water Company (C~1-Am), the Monterey Peninsu’la. o}
Water Management District (District), and Mr. John Turner of your Departmen-.

Mr. Turner identified two alternatives availabie to DFG: . ST

. 1. "Execution of an Agreement: .The DFG, Cal-Am and District could execu't'éjf"n'i
RE agreement that would define studies to be performed and specific measur::’
to be taken to protect the fishery resource.. Measurg5~cou]d includes;’

e puﬁping §chédu]es‘for ailibél-Am'wells in the immediate viciﬁiﬁyiééd .
the Carmel River. o ' Lk

S . scheduled releases from-upstream dams to maintain minimal flow rates
R during periods critical to steelhead migration. ‘ 2 ’

Mr. Turner said fhat this]Woh]d“be.hisApreferred alternative;:.lt-wa53-
agréed that another meeting would be held in the near future to discuss
" this alternative. ' . ot A '

2. ‘Determination of Underflow: Mr. Turner said that the DFG could petiticn
The Board to make a determination on whether the proposed wells would ™
pump underflow, If it were determined that the wells would draw from
underflow, the DFG would recommend that. th. Soard include terms_in_the.
water right permit that would protect the ishery resource. Mr. Turner

.said.that this is a less desirable alternative. S e el

My letter dated April 23, 1981, informed Cal-Am that the Board wil1T¥ :take no--
further, action at this time to investigate the lower Carmel River groundwat:i* -
basin. In view of the discussions at the July 21, 1981 meeting, we believe
that this:is still the appropriate course of acwion., It is recommended.that
‘ o the DFG pursue the first alternative suggested by Mr. Turner.. We beljeve .thit
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this is the preferred alternative since it provides the best prospect for
n:araterm]grotection of the fishery resources and would not delay construction
of the wells. : :

The question of underflow will need to be explored in detail at thé time the
District submits an application to the State Board to store water upstream or
attempts to develop an additional water supply by alternative means. We L
recommend that the proposed agreement include the task of determining the
limits of underflow and if any wells are pumping water that is from the under-
flow of the Carmel River. The Board would require that a water rights permit

be obtained for such wells.in &ccordance with the provisions of the Water Code.

If you have any questions, please call Mr. Ray Walsh, Chief of the Division of

-Water Rights, at (916) 920-6043. '

Original Signed .By:
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